Town of Washington
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes
September 21, 2017, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Office Trailer.
ASSEMBLY
MEMBERS:   Bob Williams, Al Krygeris, Tom Marshall
1.2 Visitors: 
2.0 Minutes: Marshall moved to approve the meeting minutes of September 14, 2017, Krygeris second all voted in favor  

IMPORTANT DATES:
September 25, Cemetery Trustees meeting 7:00 pm at Camp Morgan Lodge
September 27, 2017 Zoning Board meeting 7:00 pm at Camp Morgan Lodge
September 28, 2017, Selectmen office hours 9-4, evening meeting 7:00 pm at the Office Trailer 


DID YOU KNOW?
1. It’s that time of year to start thinking about how one will be decorating their vehicle for Trunk or Treat being held at Camp Morgan Lodge October 28, 2017 
Time 2:00 – 5:00 pm
If interested please contact Deb DeFosse @ 495-3661/495-0494 or by email ddefosse@washingtonnh.org 


1. Town Municipal clerks will not be able to process the state portion of vehicle registrations from October 6, through Tuesday, October 10, 2017, Software Update

1. Fall Hike with the Conservation Commission
Annual Rich Cook Memorial Hike up Lovewell Mountain
Saturday, October 7th at 9:30 am - about noon.
 Meet at Journey’s End trailhead at the end of Washington Drive
Rain date Sunday the 8th



Rescheduled from the earlier date!
The Emerald Ash Borer - and what it means for you
An educational program brought to you by the Washington Conservation Commission
November 3rd, Friday, at 7 PM
Camp Morgan Lodge
339 Millen Pond Road


3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 
3.1 Derek Mullikin Tm. # 20/67 requests a building permit to construct a 1250 sq. ft.’ home Marshall moved to approve the building permit Williams second all voted in favor. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 
4.1 Jerry Schneider, met with Ed Thayer and Tom Marshall to discuss the traffic count that was conducted on Millen Pond Road this past summer. Schneider, will talk with Millen Lake Association, and suggest for the association to purchase additional advisory signs.  
4.2 Weekly meeting with Milestone (Frank, Geoff Lemay) and Ed Hayes had a discussion with the schedule of the meeting house. Ongoing delays with contractors continue. 
4.3 The select board, Tom Burt had a conference call with Dan Martel (Team Engineer) regarding the roof connection to the old fire/rescue building. Selectmen authorize Dan to move forward with his analysis. 
4.4 Jim Harrison, Lisa King (Cross Insurance), met with the select board to introduce themselves and provided information on the insurance agency. DeFosse to provide the PDF of the towns existing insurance policy. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 
5.1 Ed Thayer
5.1.2 Discussed with the selectmen the pricing and purchasing of a Scag Giant Vac. that will mount directly onto the one ton. Selectmen authorized Ed to move forward with the purchase. 
5.1.3 Updated the select board that there is a fair amount of ledge and would need to blast, estimating an additional cost of $ 15, 000.00. The select board authorizes Ed Thayer to move forward with his recommended vendor for blasting the ledge at the fire/rescue project. 

 6.0 PUBLIC: None

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED
7.1 Primex Risk Management Bulletin, Tropical Storms “Weather Emergency Terms to Know” 
7.2 NH Department of Labor granted an extension until November 15, 2017 to complete violations noted on inspection dated June 29, 2017. Filed
7.3NH Business Review VOL. 39-NO 20, public reading file.
7.4 Property Transfer Survey Tm. # 17/17, forward to assessors for recording.
7.5 Health Trust Public Hearing Notice, Re: Rate settings and surplus returns.
7.6 Health Trust introducing (HealthTrust Benefit Advantage), their new HRA and enhanced Flexible Spending Account (FSA) services, filed. 
7.7 Charles Geddes (treasurer) Greater Hillsborough Senior Services, provided information regarding their services and asking the Town of Washington for a charitable donation in the ensuing year’s budget. Tabled for consideration
7.8 State of New Hampshire, Board of Tax and Land Appeals, Re: Eversource Energy v. Town of Washington, Docket # 28784-16T for the tax year 2016. Forward to Marazof for response
7.9 A revised quote from LaValley Building supply, Re: Pump House Project
7.10 Warren (Morton Builders) provided the revised plans for the fire/rescue project  
7.11 The Business Journal Issue #7 Volume # 2, placed in public reading file
7.12 Steve Hanson provided an e-mail from a property owner with concerns from a recent wedding that was held at Camp Morgan Re: usage of the beach, fireworks, boat launching. Hanson responded by e-mail with the provisions of what is allowed and not allowed. Filed
7.13 Tom Burt provided a cost schedule from Omega Engineering for consideration for the fire/rescue project connector. Filed
7.14 NH Department of Environmental Services, Re: Approval for Operation of Individual Sewage Disposal System (ISDS) Tm. # 16/25. Placed in property file
7.15 NH Department of Environmental Services, Re: Approval for Construction of Individual Sewage Disposal System Tm. # 11/39-1. Placed in property file
7.16 Sullivan County Nutrition Services asking for support of $ 2,007.00 for the ensuing year. Filed for consideration 
7.17 Geoff Lemay provided the previous minutes meeting regarding the meeting house project. See 4.2
7.18 Potential Change Orders, Washington Meetinghouse (additional Stone). 
7.19 Tyler Small Engine provided a quote for a Scag Giant Vac. See 5.1.2 

8.0 OLD BUSINESS: None

9.0 NEW BUSINESS:
9.1 Krygeris moved to authorize Tom Burt to order the pump house from LaValley Lumber and to sign all necessary paperwork Marshall second all voted in favor.  

10.0 EXPENDITURES:
10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $ 8,375.44 and vendor checks in the amount of $ 13,177.84 for the week of September 16, 2017. 
11.0 ADJOURNMENT:
11.1 Williams moved to adjourn at 7:25 pm and Marshall second. All voted in favor.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Deborah DeFosse	



